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t the Extraordinary General Meeting held on 19 July, over
A 90% of the members present voted for the proposed amendments
to the M&A. | want to specially mention one amendment
here: the new nominating channel through which a candi-
date nominated by 30 members can stand for a Directors'
Election is in place for this year's Annual General Meeting
(see Circular C995 for details). It is hoped that members will
grasp this chance and stand at the election.

There has been plenty of negative reporting in the past
two months about the way members provided reception ser-
vices for mainland visitors. Although most of those cases were
not the faults of Hong Kong's travel agents, | find it necessary
to emphasise two points. One is that the contracts mem-
bers signed with mainland agents must have clearly speci-
fied provisions, and the other is that members must con-
tinue to provide reception services once they have begun
to do so; abandoning a tour in the middle of a trip will never
be tolerated. The TIC having severely punished some mem-
bers recently, | hope a greater degree of self-discipline will be
seen.

To eradicate the so-called "zero-fare" or "negative-fare’
tours, the TIC signed a Memorandum of Understanding with
the Guangzhou Association of Travel Agents in August, in which
the minimum cost of a one-day tour to Hong Kong was set
(see "Council Bulletin"). This is the first time that an associa-
tion of travel agents in mainland China has cooperated with the
TIC to crack down on the ruthless practice of "zero-fare" pricing,
and the TIC is now approaching similar associations in Beijing,
Shanghai and other places in order to resolve the problem. |
hope members ponder this carefully: even if you can sur-
vive temporarily by adopting the suicidal practice of "zero-
fare" pricing, will there be a future for you?

Many complaints, whether they are related to outbound
or inbound travel, can actually be avoided. For example, if members
do not arouse false expectations in customers, the chances
that they file a complaint later will be smaller. Members, tour
escorts and tourist guides alike should work hard to raise their
standard of service so that the development of the industry
will be boosted. Finally, members wishing to share their views
with other members may contribute to The Voice. L€
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